As of today (March 17), we will suspend our services til at least the end of March.

I want to thank you for leading through uncertain times in brand new territory. The best interests of our church and our community are at the heart of this new directive. As of last night, the Conference, in line with CDC directives, has asked all churches with meeting sizes of 50 people or more to temporarily suspend all meetings and gatherings. This will include Wednesday night activities, and weekend worship services.

While for some this may seem like a lack of faithfulness, I'd encourage us all to remember in difficult times we should be as much a part of the solution rather than the potential problem. We will be adjusting with video messages recorded and other measures. Please, encourage all to remain faithful with giving, community engagement, and evangelistic activities. This is a time when we can be of great help to our community. More on that will follow.

Ble	ssings
Pre	scott